

Elysian Valley Riverside Neighborhood Council
Outreach Committee Minutes
December 13, 2016

1. Meeting was called to order at 6:31pm
2. Members in attendance
 - A. **Vincent Montalvo** Co-Chair
 - B. **Andrew Wang** Co-Chair
 - C. **Gloria Mora** Committee Member
 - D. **Gary Rogokos** Committee Member
 - E. **Alex Palomino** Committee Stakeholder (arrived at 6:44pm)
3. **Vincent:** we are looking in to other vendors to find a cheaper price. We are also looking for a design for outreach items. We will also add our website to the new outreach items. **No other Comment was given on this item.**
4. **Vincent:** We will check back with Jill Stewart in January about having the Integrity Initiative do a presentation. **No other comment was given on this item.**
5. **Vincent:** an email will be sent out to the full board to ask what date and time would work for the event. **Gary:** I would like to see a carnival for the kids. I would also like to see it happen at the elysian valley recreation center. **Adrian:** The recreation department has a stage and rock climbing for the kids. **Gloria:** would like to see hotdogs and to have jumpers for the kids. **Gary:** Can we get a BBQ grill? **No Other Comment was given on this item.**
6. **Vincent:** We will send out an email to all Co-Chairs to arrange a one year calendar for all executive, General and Committee meetings. Once all Co-Chairs have sent in their one year calendar we can post it to our new website. **No other Comment was given on this item.**
7. Item 7 was tabled to the next month meeting because design was not ready to be discussed. **No other comment was given on this item.**

8. **Alex:** We should not have a mailer but we should do a calendar. The calendar should have all the dates and times of all EVRNC meeting. **Vincent:** I agree with Alex on the calendar **Gloria:** I also agree Vincent: we should combine all printing items on the agenda in to one item. **No other comment was given on this item.**
9. **Adrian:** We should only have 2 pancakes with 3 sausage per visitor plus a drink. **Vincent:** We could add fruit but most of the fruit is out of season and hard to find. We can go with frozen fruit. **Gary:** I want to make sure the Kids Have a good time and I don't want to run out of food for the kids. I am all for the kids. Vincent: We will need lots of Volunteers for both events so please email me if you can help. **No other comment was given on this item.**
10. **Vincent:** Well we did not have a lot of time to plan this event. The EVRNC did pass funding for up to \$1,000 for the 2016 Senior event. **CeCe:** there was no communication from the outreach to the seniors group. I also did not like that you (Vincent) changed the price from our music group without consulting us first. I sent you the Barragan's invoice. **Vincent:** I never received the Barragan's invoice or menu from you CeCe. I will go back to our outreach and my EVRNC email and check to see if you sent it. CeCe can you send me the invoice and menu so I can send it to our treasure to see if it can be changed or not. I will need it by tonight so I can prepare the documents to send it out. **CeCe:** I will like to email my board member first to see if it's okay to change it to Porto's. **Gary:** I am senior and Porto's is good. I also think the seniors should just use the money given to them. **CeCe:** Barragan's is cheaper than Porto's. This is too much food and too much money for this event. **Vincent:** If you can get the invoice from Barragan's and menu. I will send it to our treasure and empower LA funding department. Keep in mind that this event packet was sent in a few days late and is still pending approval. We also have to look at the event flyer it has a charge for a raffle and our treasure said we could not sponsor any event that charges. I think you should take off the raffle and add the word free to the flyer. If you can make these changes I can send out an email blast on EVRNC email network. **No other comment was given on this item.**
11. **Gloria:** They use to have the community yard sale at the elysian Valley Recreation center. I think we should bring it back to the rec center. **Vincent:** Wastemangement might be able to bring a trash bin for bulky items and maybe electrical waste bin. **Alex:** I agree it would be a good idea. **No other comment was given on this item.**
12. This item was tabled because the design was not ready. **No other comment was given on this item.**

13. No Community Announcements

14. Victoria: The Elysian Valley Rec center is accepting applications for Basketball so if any of you know anybody with kids that would like to play basketball. Have then sign up at the Rec Center office. No other comment was given on this item.

**15. Gary made the motion to adjourn it was seconded by Andrew (Yes 5 No 0).
Meeting ended at 7:57pm**